Minutes

Steering Committee, EKU Presidential Advisory Council

Tuesday, June 10th, 2003, 11:30 a.m.

Madison Gardens, Richmond, Ky

Present:  Melius, Laird, Williams, Tussey, Fisher, and Kleppinger.

Committee members engaged in a lengthy discussion of what to do next in the development of the Staff Council.  There was some discussion about extending the start of the Council until July of 2004.  It was the general consensus that the timeframe outlined in the Bylaws was ‘doable’—with elections in the Fall and the Council up and running by January 1, 2004.

Lisa Laird indicated that she had met with representatives from the HR Department and they saw no problems concerning elections for the Staff Council, and should be able to the hold elections in the Fall.  Committee members were not sure if a mailing could be developed using the Representation Table developed in the Bylaws.  It was suggested that Lisa meet with Sheila King again to determine if this was possible.

Concerning the future steps in the development of the Council, members indicated that we need at least two forums to introduce the idea of a Staff Council.  This would be followed by one or two sessions to answer questions.  Committee members would be involved in these programs, and would be scheduled to permit maximum attendance.  Also, the committee felt that it was important for the President to be present at one of the initial programs to show her support for the development of a Council.  These suggestions will be more fully developed.  It was also suggested that the Committee meet with the President at her convenience to share our findings and to discuss the next steps.

A discussion followed on issues currently facing the staff at EKU.  General concerns centered around:  budget cuts and expenditures, salary equity, training and development, and the formation of the Staff Council among others.  Committee members indicated that we should more fully develop these issues and submit them to the President.

The lunch meeting ended at 1:15 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Fisher

June 24, 2003

